Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information in the attached excel from your housing department. In summary, this excel covers five areas:
 
1.      Property information (e.g. number of properties and their attributes).
2.      Repairs and maintenance information (e.g. number of repairs, types of repair, costs).
3.      Repairs and maintenance complaints information (e.g. number of complaints, what they are in relation too).
4.      Housing management info (e.g. costs and questions on the operations of your housing services such as whether some functions are inhouse or outsourced).
5.      Anonymised tenant information (e.g. general demographics on the total number of tenants).

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We’ve established that the information you’ve requested requires input from several council departments, housing, housing repairs and maintenance, customer services, IT, and the contracts and procurement team.  Each service area has their own reporting method and often their own bespoke reporting system.  To identify and correlate the data from several reporting systems, and in some cases paper files, in order to complete the attached spreadsheet would far exceed the appropriate limit as prescribed by the Act.  

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

